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May 14, 2024 
 

Sent electronically to multiple respondents   
 
Subject: Initial Hearing (Case Status Review) After Opening a Formal Investigation for 
multiple respondents in PDC cases 151156, 151157, 151158, 151159, 151160, 151161, 
151162, 151163, 151164, 151165, 151166, 151167, 151168, 151169, 151170, 151171, 
151172, 151173, 151174, 151175, 151176, 151177, 151178, 151179, 151180, 151181, 
151182, 151183, 151184, 151185, 151186, 151187, 151188, 151189, 151190, 151191, 
151192, 151193, 151194, 151195, 151196, 151197, 151198, 151199, 151200, 151201, 
151202, 151203, 151204, 151205, 151222, 151223, 151224, 151225, 151226, 151227, 
151228, 151229, 151230, 151231, 151232, 151233, 151234, 151235, 151236, 151237, 
151238, 151239, 151240, 151241, 151242, 151243, 151244, 151245, 151246, 151247, 
151248, 151249, 151250, 151251, 151252, 151253, 151254, 151255, 151256, 151257, 
151258, 151259, 151260, 151261, 151262, 151263, 151264, 151265, 151266, 151267, 
151268, 151269, 151270, 151271, 151272, 151273, 151274, 151275, 151276, 151277, 
151278, 151279 
 
 
After conducting a preliminary review and assessment of complaints filed between 
February 13, 2024, and February 20, 2024, by Conner Edwards, concerning multiple 
2023 candidates, PDC staff held an Initial Hearing (also referred to as a Case Status 
Review), on May 13, 2024, pursuant to RCW 42.17A.755, and WACs 390-37-060 and 
390-37-071. This hearing was a step toward opening a formal investigation in these cases 
named above and allows the PDC additional time to work with respondents to resolve 
them. 
 
At the hearing, it was noted that the Initial Hearing is not an adjudicative proceeding, and 
that RCW 42.17A.755 provides PDC staff with additional tools to resolve complaints 
through the use of alternatives to full, formal adjudication, or referral to the Attorney 
General’s Office. I encourage you to work with staff on resolving this matter.   
 
If you have questions, please contact PDC staff by replying to the email to which this 
letter is attached. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Electronically Signed Peter Frey Lavallee 
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Peter Frey Lavallee 
Executive Director 


